
Good Evening Southwest Family, 

This is your proud principal, Dr. Richmond, with your updates for the week of November 24. 

At the Ranch 

-Thank you so much for your support of our Thanksgiving food drive! We had more than 
enough to feed over 20 families for Thanksgiving. We could not have done it without you! 
Thank you to Mrs. Akins and the student support team for organizing this. 

-School will be closed Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday of this week. My prayer for you is 
that you have a happy and safe Thanksgiving. 

-On Monday, we will have a school parade celebrating the athletic program at Southwest 
Middle School. This means that SW School Road will be closed from 11:00 am – 1:00 pm. If 
you have an emergency, please call the front office. This is a closed invite only event. We 
will go live on our Facebook page at 11:00 am. If you are an invited guest, please plan to 
park at SWGHS in the bottom lot. Please arrive on campus by about 10:45 am and look for 
the parking attendant. This event is taking place to honor OUR kids! I am so proud of the 
steps that our school is taking in the right direction! 

Those are all of your announcements for the week. I look forward to seeing your child’s 
smiling face tomorrow morning at Southwest, where we will do the right thing. 

Dr. Richmond 

 


